SGT Minutes

December 11, 2023

Present: William Pearson, Jennean Danielson, Brenda Wilson, Todd Resley, Lisa Dowling, Jumana
Seifeldin, Courtney Kern, H. Gonzalez, Nikki Botts

Item 1

Call to order at 3:16 p.m.

Item 2 — Public Comments

There were no Public Comments.

Item 3 — SGT Business

November minutes were reviewed and approved with spelling corrections.
The SGT was without a chairperson and Ms. Asaro-Botts self-nominated to be the SGT chair this
year. Vote was unanimously in favor.

Item 4 Principal’s Update

Safety is a topic of concern to the SGT and the perimeter fence is on track to completion in
February. Once all the gates are in an panels are up we will fully implement and open and close
procedure to allow students on campus in the morning, lock all gates when the bell rings, unlock
gates for dismissal, then secure the campus at'night. The process of locking and unlocking gates
falls to the custodial staff and it takes about 10 minutes to get around the entire campus to
secure/unsecure all gates. Once gates are secured after the bell rings, the only way on campus
for students will be through the main office. Families will need to get used to the new permiter
closure and drop off late students on Radcliffe instead of other/locations. This will be messaged
thouroughly when the time comes. We are starting to practice now with gate closures to get
students used to it.

The district architects, builders, and plant operations will be on campus to present an update
regarding Standley’s whole site modernization planned for the upcoming years. They will hold a
community meeting after the May PTSA General Association meeting on the 22" at 7:30 pm. All
are welcome to attend.

With the change in the start and end dates of school, the district has moved up the SBB (site
based budget) timeline and due dates. To accommodate this schedule, SSC and SGT will switch
meeting dates in January. SSC will be on Jan. 22" and SGT will be on Jan. 8™. Staff and the
community will get an invitation to complete a budget priority survey on 12/13. This will be
sent to community via school messenger and our website. We are going to try and send it text
message as well this year and no other message will accompany this survey. SGT will review the
budget surveys and offer input to SSC on the 8™. The budget will be released to all schools on
the 10th, ELAC and community input meeting will be on the 16™, staff will review the budget
and offer input on the 17%, SSC will review and vote on the 22", finalization meetings with the
district will happen that same week.

Along with the budget, the district will release our projected numbers for next year and staffing
allocations based on those numbers. We have a preliminary projection of 840 students next
year with a staff allocation of 31.4 teachers. This is nearly identical to our current state of 838
students and 31.2 teachers. It may change on the January 10" release. But this is good news
indicating we will not need to excess anyone or remove school programs.

Iltem 5 SGT Discussion/Action




e Site RDP: The teachers, counselors, and admin have been working on their parts of the SRDP
and, as discussed, the SGT will be working on the parent support section of Level 1 behaviors.
The team discussed and added recommended parental supports to the Level 1 behaviors of
preparedness, technology, and integrity. These additions can be found on the shared Draft RDP
document from the previous session.

e Topics SGT would like to add to future agendas. By email, Yuko asked to add seminar curriculum
to the agenda.

Adjourn at 3:37 p.m.
Next meeting January 8th, 2024



